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	Additional Media Inquiries Regarding Stimulus Funding
Today, Media Relations received numerous calls from the news media regarding the issue of allowing cities within LA County to swap their share of the federal stimulus dollars with other cities.  Staff told reporters that a letter was issued to all city managers yesterday clarifying Metro’s position that the moneys can only be swapped for Measure R dollars on a one-for-one basis.  In addition, Chief Planning Officer, Carol Inge participated in a phone interview today on the Pat Morrison Show on KPCC radio, along with Congressman Adam Schiff regarding this issue.  She stated that Metro was trying to be flexible in terms of allowing cities that did not have ready to go projects to swap those funds to cities that do, but only with a one-to-one swap of Measure R local return which is also for transportation uses.  She restated that a letter of clarification has gone out to all the cities outlining the guidelines.  Congressman Schiff questioned even allowing cities to swap for Measure R funding and indicated that he was concerned and was going to look further into the issue.  

Other media calls received today included the New York Times, the Christian Science Monitor, CBS Network News, Wall Street Journal, Reuters, Pasadena Star News, Daily Breeze, Associated Press and NPR radio.  Stories may run tonight and tomorrow. 
boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/FundExchangeClarification_Letter0001.pdf
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